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Principal’s Message by Jennifer Tousignant

Dear Families,

I hope you had a fantastic summer, full of fun and 
relaxation!  Welcome back to a new school year. We had a 
great opening to 2018-19!  Thank you for your continued 
cooperation and support in making the start to our school 
year a smooth one for your child!  Please refer to my 
August Welcome Back Letter for valuable information on 
arrival, dismissal, and visiting procedures, and please 
remember that these procedures are put in place for the 
safety of your child and all within our school community.  

I look forward to a year full of great success and learning 
for all of our students.

Fondly, Jenn

Upcoming Events and Important Information:



Don’t forget to send in your summer reading 
or math pictures!

Your picture will be featured on the morning news 
in September! Email pictures to 
rmitchill@reg4.k12.ct.us before 
Friday, September 7!

A few of the photos we have received so far!

mailto:rmitchill@reg4.k12.ct.us


Summer Reading
Mrs. Doxsee, Ms Page & Mrs. Roussel

Don’t forget to return your 
summer reading log by 
Friday, September 7th.  We 
can’t wait to hear about all 
the great books you read 
this summer.   



How to help your child Love “MathS”
From Professor Jo Boaler

Why “Maths” rather than Math?
Jo Boaler uses maths, rather than math, partly 
because she is from the UK and they say maths 
there and partly because maths is short for 
mathematicS, it is a plural noun. Mathematics was 
chosen to be plural to reflect all the many parts of 
mathematics - draw- ing, modeling, asking 
questions, communicating, etc. Math sounds more 
singular and narrow (Do the math, usually means 
do a calculation!), and she prefer to keep the idea 
that maths is a multidimensional and varied set of 
mathematic. Makes sense right?!



FROM THE HEALTH OFFICE

Suzanne Deens, RN
Welcome to the 2018-2019 school year! I look forward to getting to know the kindergarteners and new incoming students and seeing how much the returning students have grown and changed over 
the summer.

As a wellness school, our goal is to keep students healthy and attending school so they can fully participate in the programs at Essex Elementary.  We ask parents to be proactive with us in helping 
students learn healthy behaviors.  These are things we can all do to keep everyone healthy.

A primary factor in promoting good health and wellness for all students is to limit food in classrooms and therefore reduce the opportunities for students with food allergies coming into contact with 
foods that can pose a serious health risk. The PTO sponsors the Birthday Book program. Information regarding the program should have gone home the first day of school. The classroom teachers 
offer special indoor or outdoor activities for the class in honor of the “birthday girl/boy.” The children actually LOVE the extra recess/activity and often thank the “birthday child” for the choice that was 
made! 

Teach your child to wash his/her hands often with soap and water (before & after eating, after using the restroom).  At school we will do a refresher course with students on using hand sanitizers found 
in every room and in other spaces throughout the building.

Teach your child not to share personal items like drinks, food or unwashed utensils.  We have a rule at school not to share food and drinks but reinforcing that at home will help with this practice in the 
cafeteria and on the bus.

Teach your child to cover up his/her cough or sneeze with the crux of their elbow, arm, or sleeve instead of their hand when a tissue is not available.  Mrs. Deens will reinforce that with all students and 
will include it in her hygiene lessons.

Do not send children to school if they are sick.  Any child who is determined to be ill while at school will be sent home as soon as possible.

A child with a fever of 100 degrees or higher must stay at home and be fever free for 24 hours without fever reducing medication before returning to school.  This is a district policy and very important 
during flu and cold season.

Lice are cause of concern for all parents of school age children. As a preventative measure, you may want to check your child(ren) on a weekly basis for lice or nits.  Also, there are hair products 
available at the local pharmacy or your hair salon that can be put in your child’s hair to repel lice.  Fortunately, these products usually do have a pleasant odor.

Lastly, starting the day with a healthy breakfast boosts brain power.  In other words, food is fuel for the brain.  Students that eat breakfast can focus and concentrate better in class, do better on tests, 
and have a longer attention span.

If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at (860) 767-1524 or e-mail me at sdeens@reg4.k12.ct.us.  The same contact information can be used to report your child(ren) will be absent or 
tardy.
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